August 12, 2014

Hudson Area Public Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting

104 W. Pearl St.

Hudson, IL 61748

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Dee Hinrichsen. Members present were Nancy RInda, Wonder Monson, Laura Haas, Heather Plattner and Ronda Hess. HAPLD director Maria Ford was also present. The minutes of the July meeting were read and approved as is, so moved by Haas and seconded by RInda.
Library Directors Report
HAPLD director, Maria Ford, submitted her letter of resignation to the board. Her last day will be September 19, 2014. An update was given on the 2014 Summer Reading program. Two new touchscreen Windows 8 computers were installed for patrons and staff. Ford led the TAL meeting with a hands-on presentation on soap carving. Book chat was held at the new time.  Twelve members of the Literary guild discussed a book about “HeLa cells”. Mother Daughter book club was cancelled due to the participants over scheduling. End of year reporting for IPLAR was done at the staff meeting.
Secretary’s Report
Plattner presented ordinance 2014-2015-3, Annual Budget and Appropriation for the fiscal year 2015-2016. A change was made in the ordinance number to reflect the year the ordinance was passed and will remain consistent with other ordinances. A notice will be published in the Quill and the public hearing is set for September 16th, 2014 at 6:15p.m. 
President’s Report
The yearly statics were presented and discussed. The patron counts are down, possibly due to the winter weather. 
Treasurer’s Report
Regular expenses were discussed. 
Old Business
A webinar required for the Edge Initiative must be viewed by the director and one board member. Ford has already viewed it and Hinrichsen volunteered to view it. As part of the Edge Initiative, Chapter 7, Collection Management and Resource sharing was reviewed and discussed by the director and board members.
New Business
Hess and Rinda have completed the audit of the minutes. The decision was made to leave the October meeting date as planned. The date of the September meeting will be changed.  The next meeting is September 16th, 2014, 6:15p.m. Public Hearing and 6:30p.m HAPLD board meeting. RInda motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m. Motion was seconded by Monson.

Respectfully Submitted

Ronda Hess

